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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 MARCH 2020
London

Present:

Sir Norman Williams


Chair

Dr Shera Chok 
Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Diane Davies

Mr Simon Morritt

Prof Tony Schapira

Mr Mark Taylor

Ms Helen Thomson

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Mr Ewan White
Apologies: 

Dr Zoe Penn
Ms Linn Phipps 
Dr Suzanne Shale 
Mr John Wilderspin
1
Introduction

The Chair welcomed members to the meeting. 
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None relating to the day’s agenda.
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 26 November 2019 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None.
5

Chair’s update 
5.1
The appointments of Diane Davies and Mary Elford had previously been extended to 29 February 2020 and Diane had subsequently been re-appointed for a further two years. Following completion of Mary’s term of office with the Panel, she had been appointed as Chair of Cambridgeshire Community Services NHS Trust for a three-year period. Members recorded their thanks for her excellent contribution to the Panel’s work and congratulations on the new appointment. Interviews for new members had been conducted in February with several excellent candidates emerging and recommendations had been put to Ministers. In the meantime, Shera Chok and Stephen D’Souza were due to complete their appointments at the end of March and it was proposed to extend their appointments for a further six months.
5.2
Simon Stevens, Chief Executive Officer of the NHS, and Jeremy Hunt, Chair of the Parliamentary Health and Social Care Select Committee, had both asked to meet the Chair and meetings would be arranged at a suitable time.
5.3
Richard Jeavons had provided a presentation on the work of the IRP to senior NHS officials at an ‘improving clinical quality through whole-system design’ development day on 27 February 2020. Themes of relevance to the Panel’s work included making change at pace, contrasting circumstances in urban and rural settings, and the need for greater co-operation and link-up between health and social care. 

5.4
Stephen D’Souza had spoken about the role of the IRP to a vascular reconfiguration decision-making group in East Lancashire, including NHS and local government representatives, on 26 February 2020. A useful conversation around the legal framework for reconfiguration and the benefits of early public involvement and engagement had followed.

5.5
The court judgment on the ‘rolled-up’ judicial review relating to the reconfiguration of acute stroke services in Kent and Medway had been made public on 24 February 2020. Of the eight grounds for review cited, one was not pursued by the complainants, five were not allowed and two were considered and dismissed. The judgment is available at https://bailii.org/ew/cases/EWHC/Admin/2020/372.html
6
Understanding approaches to service reconfiguration

6.1
The NHS Long Term Plan committed that every part of England would be served by an integrated care system by April 2021. NHSE/I was seeking to accelerate progress during 2020/21, in part by examining critical success factors in the design and implementation of improved models of care including approaches to reconfiguration. Work commissioned by NHSE/I on how better to facilitate and support service change mirrored much of the IRP’s previous learning.
6.2
Members discussed a number of related issues including reinforcing the purpose of guidance, the need for greater ethnic diversity at senior level, the importance of early public engagement/use of citizens’ groups and need for public education/wider approaches to problem solving, the increasing use of digital technology (for example, outpatient clinics), sharing of good practice, the different challenges faced by urban and rural settings and the complexity of the change planning process.
6.3
The Panel Secretariat would continue to monitor and update Members on progress.
7

Any other business
7.1
None. 
8 
Date of next meeting
8.1
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13 May 2020 but was dependent on the developing coronavirus situation. Members to be kept advised [Secretariat note: the meeting was subsequently cancelled.]
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